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Minutes of the meeting of Kirmington & Croxton Parish Council, held on 

Tuesday, 2nd July, 2013, at 7.30pm, at Kirmington Bowls Club.  

Present – Cllr Marsden, Cllr Walton, Cllr Bridges, Cllr Hannigan, Cllr Page, 

Cllr Gallimore 

-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------

-- 

01.07.13- To note Apologies for Absence 

Cllr Wells, Cllr Whincop, Cllr Clark 

 

02.07.13 - Declarations of Interest need to be remade and recorded in 

the minutes even if an interest has been declared in the register 

Cllr Marsden declared a personal interest in any Airport or Aviation 

issues, as he works in the Aviation Industry. Cllr Marsden declared an 

interest on item 06.07.13, as he works in the Airport Industry and is a 

Member of the Airport Consultative Committee. Cllr Marsden declared an 

interest on item 09.07.13, regarding highway issues on the C137, as he 

owns a property accessed by this road. 

 

03.07.13- To confirm the minutes of the meeting held on 4th June, 2013 

These were confirmed as a true and accurate record, proposed by Cllr 

Bridges and seconded by Cllr Page. 

 

04.07.13 – Public Participation 

None 

 

05.07.13 - To receive the Chairmans Report - an update on decisions 

taken at previous meetings 

All items are covered on the agenda. 

 

06.07.13 – To receive an update from the Airport Consultative Committee 

meeting and Noise Monitoring 

There has been no further ACC meeting. 

Scandinavian Airline Systems (SAS) will be operating at Humberside 

Airport from September/October this year and will run a twice daily 

service to Scandinavia. 

Cllr Page advised that a resident had reported direct to the Airport a 

noisy event on 29.06.13, they reported an aeroplane had been flying low 

and performing dangerous manouevres. Cllr Marsden will monitor the 

figures for this event once the figures are available. 

 



 

2 

 

07.07.13 – To receive any updates from NATS and discuss any items to be 

raised  at the next NATS meeting and any further Police Matters and any 

updates on Country & Wildlife Crime 

Cllr Marsden advised on the latest minutes available there were no 

incidents within Kirmington & Croxton reported. 

PC Chris Bell hopes to be able to attend a Parish Council meeting in the 

near future. 

 

08.06.13 - To receive a report from Local Councillors updating the Parish 

Council on activities within North Lincolnshire Council 

and determine further action 

Clerk read out invite to Mayor’s Cream Tea on 23.07.13. Cllr Hannigan will 

try and attend. 

 

09.06.13 – To consider any further Highways matters within the Parish 

for the Clerk to take up with North Lincolnshire Council 

Clerk advised that Singleton Birch has agreed to fund a flashing speed 

sign within Croxton. Roy Hindmarsh now needs to arrange a site meeting 

with the Croxton members. 

Cllr Gallimore thanked Singleton Birch at their recent meeting for this 

funding. 

Cllr Marsden advised that Surveyors were recently in attendance on the 

C137. This was understood to be in connection to a new access of the 

C137 to the proposed Search and Rescue facility for the Bristow 

Helicopter. 

Cllr Marsden advised flooding at the crossroads on the A18/C137 is still a 

problem and the gulleys are still blocked. Clerk to report again. 

 

(b) To consider any quotations for a replacement notice board at Ransome 

Court 

3 Quotes have now been received. These are for £300, £253 and £690. 

All agreed to authorize the quotation by R Bucknall at a cost of £253 

which includes new posts. Cllr Page will arrange for the work to 

commence. 

 

(c) To consider any quotations for ‘squadron memorial’ brown sign 

- Awaiting quotations, keep on agenda. Cllr Marsden will get a private 

company to quote also. 

 

(d)To consider any quotations for Kirmington Village signs 

Only 1 quotation has been obtained at present at a cost of £1,250 which 
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does not include any artwork. Clerk to obtain 2 further quotations. Keep 

on agenda. 

 

10.06.13 – To receive planning decisions made by North Lincolnshire 

Council and consider any planning applications received where comments 

have to be submitted before the next meeting 

2013/0662 – Bristow Helicopters – Cllr Marsden declared a personal 

interest on the item as he is an ex-member of Search and Rescue. 

Cllr Page commented he would prefer for this not to be based in 

Kirmington. It was agreed to comment to North Lincolnshire Council that 

the Parish Council would like them to consider any HGV issues if another 

access is put on the C137. 

 

PA/2013/0683 – A Harland – No objections or concerns. 
 

11.06.13 – Any Updates on Singleton Birch AD Plant 

Cllr Gallimore attended a recent meeting at Singleton Birch. She advised 

that the revised plan for the lagoon had been approved. 

 

12.06.13 – Any Updates on Pimlico Farm 

Cllr Marsden flew over this area recently and advised the pit and silos 

looked new and it appeared that work had begun. 

 

13.06.13 –(a) - To discuss progress on the Playing Field and work to date 

Cllr Walton advised the school had been rehearsing their Sport’s Day on 

the playing field, ready for the event on 03.07.13. Clerk had emailed the 

Headteacher the latest playing field risk assessment for their records. 

Cllr Walton is unable to cut the banks of the field and the long grass at 

present as his lawnmower has broken. He asked if his mower needed 

serious repairs would the Parish Council be able to contribute financially 

towards this. Cllr Page proposed the Parish Council purchase another as a 

good investment or to pay towards the repair costs once known. 

All agreed for now once the cost of the repair is known Cllr Walton to 

forward details to the Clerk and this can be sent out to Councilors’ for 

approval. 

Clerk to send letter of thanks to Airport fire brigade for attending the 

open day. Also to send letter of thanks to Humberside Fire & Rescue and 

donation of £25. Cllr Hannigan will provide contact details. All present 

agreed. 

 

(b) – To consider the proposal of a pavilion on the Playing Field 
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Cllr Marsden had spoken to Lord Yarborough recently in passing and 

informed him of the long term plans for the playing field.  

 

14.06.13 – To discuss any further ideas for the layout of the Parish 

Council Website 

Photos of the playing field open day have recently been added. 

Clerk to request the website address is kept on the Parish Newsletter 

for resident’s information. 

 

15.06.13 – To discuss ideas for Remembrance Day 2013 

Cllr Marsden thanked Cannon Peter Hall for offering to deputise for 

Rev’d Mary Vickers. 

Clerk advised the School do wish to be involved. 

Still awaiting confirmation from the Bugler. Cllr Marsden will check this 

with Flt. Lt. Dunn. The RAFNSA Standard is confirmed. 

 

16.06.13 – Any updates regarding Broadband Speeds in the Parishes 

Cllr Marsden advised the broadband speed in the area is still very poor, 

with some days speeds less than 0.5 mb. 

Cllr Gallimore informed that fibre optic should be installed in Kirmington 

within the next 6-12 months, she had been informed this by an Engineer. 

Cllr Marsden confirmed the Melton Ross exchange is due to be upgraded 

in September. 

Clerk advised there had been no response from North Lincolnshire Council 

as to where the money will be spent in rural areas. 

Cllr Marsden expressed thanks recently to MP Martin Vickers for 

bringing up rural broadband problems in the House of Commons and for 

mentioning Kirmington & Croxton issues. 

 

17.06.13 – Correspondence 

Invite to Humber Fire & Rescue Event – Cllr Wells will attend. Noted. 

 

18.06.13 - Accounts 

June accounts were approved as a true and accurate record. Proposed by 

Cllr Bridges and seconded by Cllr Walton. 

 

19.06.13 - Minor Items 

a. To take any points from members and to note items of interest. 

Cllr Gallimore reported the bridlepaths in Croxton need cutting. She has 

reported this twice recently. Clerk to also report. 

Cllr Hannigan advised that Richard Lake is keen to speak with the Parish 
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Council. Cllr Marsden will liaise with him as he is due to have a meeting 

with him shortly. 

Cllr Bridges reported the 2 laybys on the way out of Kirmington towards 

Brocklesby the bins are not being emptied again. Clerk to report to NLC 

and West Lindsay to remind them to empty. 

 

20.06.13- Agenda Items for the next meeting 

No further items 

 

21.06.13 - To confirm the date and time of the next meeting as Tuesday, 

10th September,  2013 at 7.30pm. 

This was agreed. 


